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Item  #07

July  23,  2025

Honorable  City  Council  Members

Tlie  City  of  Mount  Vemon

Mount  Vernon,  New  York

(Through  the Qffice  of  theMayoi)

RE: Woodard  and Cairran- Bronxville  Field  Club  Cost Estimate  Review

Dear  Honorable  City  Council,

I, Damani  Bush, Commissioner  of  Public  Works  respectfully  request legislation  authorizing  the Mayor  to amend  the

agreement with Woodard and Curran An Ordinance Authorizing the Selection of Woodard  and Curran  for  the
South Third  & South Columbus  Avenues Flood  Mitigation  Project  Under the Hazard  Mitigation  Grant  Program

(HMGP)  Project  #4615-0004  CJfand  also utilize  their  services for  the Bronxville  Field  Club  cost  estimate

review.

Tlte scope of  services provided  by Woodard  ai'id Cut-ran will  agree to provide  tlie following  as per  tlie reqriest

of  the City's  contracted  Land  Use Attotney  (LUA),  Zarin  & Steii'unetz,  LLP.  Woodard  & Curran  will  provide

professional  engineering  support  services  related  to the review  of  the cost estimates  developed  by tlie City

Engineer  and Bronxville  Field  Club's  (BFC)  engineer  for  the proposed  drainage  in'iprovements  curi-ently  under

negotiation  for  settlement.  Tlie  proposed  scope of  services  inchides  tlie following  tasks:

- Meeting  between  Woodard  & Cunan  (2 Woodard  & Cauran representatives,  in-person)  and City  to discuss

overall  project  objectives  and understand  tlie proposed  work  items for  tl'ie drainage  in'iprovements  on Denman

Avenue,  Burkewood  Road,  and  the  Backyards.

- Review  of  tlie two cost estimates  (qriantities,  unit  costs, construction  din-atioi'i/labor  liorirs)  provided  by  LUA

via email  July  10, 2025. Includes  conference  call  with  BFC's  engineer  to discuss  tlieir  cost  estimate.

- Preparation  of  Engineer's  Opinion  of  Probable  Construction  Cost (EOPCC),  including  internal  QA/QC  prior

to distribution  to the city.  EOPCC  will  include  an estimate  of  construction  duratioi'i/labor  liorirs  per  applicable

WOI-k items.



- Meeting  between  Woodard  &  Curran  (2 Woodard  &  Curran  representatives,  in-person)  and  City  to present

and  discuss  EOPCC.

Tl'ie  City  sliall  pay  Consultant  in  accordance  witli  services  rendered;  and  for  Reimbursable  Expenses  and

Miscellaneous  Direct  Expenses;  and  as fuitlier  follows  for  a Not-to-Exceed  Sum  of  $8,000.  Tliis  fee  worild  be

adj'isted,  if  necessary,  via  fuffire  contract  amendment(s)  or  change  order(s)  to reflect  a budget  increase  to

account  for  tl'ie final  level  of  effort/liours  invested  to complete  this  scopc  of  work.

Punding  to support  tliis  amendnient  are available  via  budget  code  A8120.405.

Witl'i  respect  to time  in  tliis  urgent  matter,  I respectfully  ask  tliat  the  coruycil  approve  this  request.

Respectfu

Damaru

Conunissioner  of  Public  Works

DB/dg

Cc: Grants  Department,  Law  Department,  Engineering,  Comptroller

"The Jewel of  Westchester"


